
 
June 17, 2024 

 

Lakes Region Planning Commission 

Church Landing at Mill Falls 

Meredith, NH 03253 

 

Dear Friends, 

 

I write to celebrate the Lakes Region Planning Commission’s Annual Meeting. I first would like 

to thank all the organizers and volunteers who made tonight’s celebration possible. As we honor 

award recipients and connect with community leaders from across New Hampshire, let us also 

take a moment to reflect on the immense effect LRPC’s service has had across our region. 

 

The Lakes Region Planning Commission has established itself as an invaluable tool for 

community enrichment. It has sustained a unique relationship among our local governments and 

supported community efforts since its inception. Today, the Commission continues to provide 

effective planning services to the Lakes Region community through education and responsive 

representation. LRPC’s ability to quickly deliver services to communities in need deserves 

special recognition, and I congratulate the Commission for its service to New Hampshire. 

 

LRPC has many exciting prospects on the horizon. I would like to thank tonight’s keynote 

speaker, Laconia Mayor Andrew Hosmer, for his commitment to our local community and for 

taking the time to offer his perspective on the development of State School property. Projects 

like this highlight the importance of workforce housing across New Hampshire, and I commend 

its acknowledgement during this annual meeting. 

 

Tonight is an opportunity to celebrate the LRPC's strong record of success and prepare for the 

next big projects. Thank you to everyone involved in organizing tonight’s festivities. If my office 

can ever be of any assistance, please do not hesitate to reach out. Best wishes for your continued 

success! 

 

Best, 

 

 

Chris Pappas 

Member of Congress 

 


